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Summary of Palm Beach County  
Commission on Ethics Final Hearing Held 

on January 25, 2023  
 

The final hearing for complaint C18-008 was held in public session on January 
25, 2023.   
 
Hearing officer, Earl K. Mallory, heard oral arguments from the advocate and the 
respondent’s attorney, listened to and reviewed witness testimony, and 
reviewed documentary evidence.  The hearing officer concluded that there was 
not clear and convincing evidence to conclude that the respondent violated §2-
443(b), Corrupt misuse of official position, and dismissed the case.   
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